



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 12TH September 2016
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) T Wass J Heron, C Harrison, Deighton.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 4 members of the public
	01/0916
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Daldry
	ACTION

	02/0916
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None

	

	03/0916
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on 8th July 2016 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman
	

	04/0916
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The Chairman has sent a letter to CCC regarding the footpath from the new village hall to the village asking when work hopes to start with this project.  Councillor Deighton agreed to house the Defibrillator for Bleatarn on the outside of his property at Orchard Farm in Bleatarn.  
	

	05/9716
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident asked if the parish council would consider buying a seat to commemorate the Queens 90th Birthday.  The Chairman mentioned that in agenda item 09/0916 that this would be discussed in more detail.
The Chairman is still currently working on the woodland burial site in the cemetery and is awaiting advice on how best to manage and maintain this.

The Environment Agency has not yet started work on the river works as yet.  The Chairman will chase this up.

A resident managed to salvage daffodil bulbs when the flooding happened and would like some help to re-plant these back around the village and around the village hall.


	DK


	06/0916

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
16/0182 – Sequoia Tree – This was discussed at a full committee meeting on 21st July 2016 and EDC declined this application.  The applicants are going to go back to EDC to object to this.
	

	07/0916
	FINANCE
The Following were approved for Payment
100933  Mrs H Strong             £32.80
100936  Taylor & Braithwaite   £84.15
100937  Hewetson & Harker    £57.50
The External Auditor report from BDO was agreed and accepted by the parish council there were a couple of points highlighted that the clerk will update.  The fixed asset register did not have purchase cost, date and location held.  The financial risk assessment was also not adequate enough so the clerk has updated this and the parish council adopted this document.
It was agreed to increase the Clerks Salary as per CALC guidelines to pay scale 24 at £11.32 per hour.  It was also agreed to increase the weekly hours from 2 hours to 2 ½ hours per week.  This review will happen yearly.


	

	08/0916
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATES

Grass cutting – Councillor Wass would like some help to strim the cemetery sometime Councillor Deighton, Harrison and Keetley all agreed to meet up and do this.  Councillor Wass has found a barn in Warcop to house the grass cutting equipment on a permanent basis he just needs to finalise rent details and will report back at the next meeting with further details.
Chamley Arms – The Chairman has phoned and e-mail several times and has finally received a response back.  EDC have issued the developer with an enforcement law as some of the work breaches the planning applications that were submitted.  The Chairman will re-send the letter from the parish council which was sent in May 2015 to the chief executive of EDC.
Highways England Meeting – The 50mph signs on the A66 have finally been unveiled.  Some signs have been damaged and will need to be replaced over the next few weeks.  The Chairman would like to invite a representative from the police to a parish council meeting to feedback on this new 50mph and if has made any difference.  Jonathan Reid from the Highways has also feedback that the decision whether to dual the A69 or A66 will be in November 2016 as to who gets allocated the money for upgrading.  He was also keen to pursue to put in a bid to secure funding for a cycle way from Warcop to Sandford, but a survey needs to be done first before any applications can start.

Flood Work – Work was supposed to start on 9th September but no-one has turned up.  The Chairman will chase this up with the Environment Agency.  The Chairman has received a plan of works and it looks as if there will be less work than promised done.  It was agreed to wait until work started and to then ask the contractors what has been agreed. 

	TW

	09/0916
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
Councillor Keetley would like all the councillors to choose an area they would like to work on.

Improvements & Costs in village – The Chairman would like to more seats and planters in the village and has looked at some on the Internet which are made from recycled plastic and would not need much looking after.  Councillor Wass also mentioned he would like to purchase a sign to go onto the village green.  It was agreed to find out exact costs and bring them to the next meeting so this can be discussed further to see what the parish council are able to afford.

	

	10/0916
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
Official opening of village hall – The Chairman invited all the parish councillors to the official unveiling on Friday 7th October 2016.
Parish Councillor Vacancy – Miss Georgia Fell has expressed an interest in the vacancy of parish councillor.  She currently resides in Kirkby Stephen but intends to move back to Warcop in the future and also rents some land in the village which qualifies her to be a parish councillor.  The Chairman will speak to her again and if she is still interested then will invite her to the next meeting.

	

	11/0916
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
A letter from EDC requiring a signature from the parish council for a new contract for the recycling site.
	

	12/0916
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS

.Nothing to report.
	

	13/0916
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
Councillor Heron mentioned a resident has asked why the land at the end of the croft has not been cut – to put onto next agenda for discussion
	

	14/0216
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule meeting is confirmed as
Monday 14th November 2016 at 7.30pm

Meeting closed at 9pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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